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Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
We are pleased to offer your child the opportunity to take part in some funded 
Bikeability training.  Bikeability training is aimed at children that can already ride a 
bike and is only available for children in Year 4 (current Year 3). The aim of the 
course is to equip cyclists with the skills and knowledge to make a safe journey.  
 
We are offering Level 1, which consists of bike checks and basic skills and will be 
carried out at school. To participate, children must have their own road-worthy bike 
and a helmet. This course will be for 2 hours and will take place Friday 15th November 
2024. 
  
We have limited spaces on this course and will therefore allocate places on a first 
come, first served basis. To secure your child’s place, please complete the reply slip 
and return to school before Friday 29th March 2024, so that we can finalise numbers. 
 
We are looking forward to this great opportunity! If you have any questions please 
ask at the office. 
 
Yours Sincerely 
 
Mr Penny 
Principal 
 

 
Bikeability 2024 (Current Year 3) Year 4 

 
 
I give permission for my child _________________________________________  
 
to take part in Bikeability level 1 training.  
 
I confirm that they will have a road-worthy bike and a helmet. 
 
 
Parent’s name and signature __________________________________________ 
 
 


